
RE: Council Proof of Vaccination Policy 
 
Sept 8, 2021 
 
Dear Colleagues, 
 
The effect of our vaccine policies is to outlaw natural immunity in favour of a drug dependency. 
Therefore, I am asking council members vote down the recommendation of the CSC committee, 
receive the communication from Deputy Mayor Morgan, and wait for the health unit or higher 
levels of government to institute and take accountability for this policy.  
 
Mandates and proof of vaccination policies would seem to have two basic sections: 

1: The constitutional and privacy violations people will be asked to submit to. 
2: The retaliations that will take place if they do not submit.  

 
Although councillors may not be experts in the medical field, every councillor should be able to 
recognize when a constitutional violation is being contemplated. 
 
Mandates are based on the increasingly questionable theory that people relying on natural 
immunity will transmit coronavirus strains at such a significantly higher rate (than those 
vaccinated) that they are a danger to everyone.  
 
If the chief medical officer of health and province do not believe that the difference in 
transmissivity is dire enough for them to mandate these constitutional / privacy violations and 
take accountability for them, then council has no business doing so. 
 
After all, when did council gain the authority to request private medical records and demand 
medical treatments?  When did council gain the authority to determine which medical expert a 
person must take advice from and not allow them a second opinion?  How does the mere 
recommendation of a local health official grant these powers to a council?  
 
I believe Ontario is moving in the direction of medical totalitarianism. As a person dedicated to 
the principles of freedom, I cannot participate in any way and don’t believe that we must. Our 
legal counsel has said we are not obliged to take the advice offered to us. I see these mandates 
as an unwarranted abuse of power, that we will be held accountable for. Let those who  
actually have to power to create mandates do so. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
Michael van Holst 
Councillor Ward 1 
 


